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 Parish Councillors:
(Please contact through the Parish Office) 

 
John Wilkinson (Chairman) 
Stephen Hand (Vice-chairman) 
Sue Bourn 
Allan Brown 
Rosemary Burns 
David Evans 
Rodney Jackson  
Tony Lank 
John Lowman   
Judith Marsh 
Bob Sampson 
David Sharp 
James Smith 
Matthew Stokes  
Julia Shorrocks 
 

Mid Sussex District Councillors: 

Simon Banham 
Jack Callaghan 
Colin Trumble 
 

West Sussex County Councillor: 

               Peter Griffiths 
 

PARISH OFFICE:  
Clerk to the Council – Stephen Hoyles 
Assistant Clerk – Roberta Taylor 
Assistant Clerk – Charlotte Kempson 
Assistant Clerk (Temp) – Paul Mayne 
Maintenance Officer – Cliff Everest 
Cemetery Manager – Richard Lechmere 
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COUNCIL MEETINGS 
(All meetings are at 8.00 pm at the 
Village Centre, Trinity Road, 
Hurstpierpoint, unless otherwise 
stated.   Members of the public are 
welcome to attend.) 

 
COUNCIL:   

11 September 2014 
16 October 2014 
13 November 2014 

(at Church Hall, Sayers Common) 

11 December 2014 
COMMITTEES: 
Planning & Environment:   

18 September 2014 
23 October 2014 
20 November 2014 
18 December 2014 

Community Affairs:    
25 September 2014 
27 November 2014 

Services:  
2 October 2014 
4 December 2014 

 

Website:  
Please go to our website for the 
Council’s published information 
and latest updates: 
www.hurstpierpoint-pc.org.uk 

In this issue:   
 New housing 

 South Avenue Play 
Area 

 Preparing for winter 

 PARISH 2031 update 

 Streetlighting 

 Community Groups 

New housing…… 
After many months of uncertainty about new housing development in 
Hurstpierpoint and Sayers Common, the Government’s Secretary of State for 
planning has made his decision.  The Parish Council is now able to report that 
the Government has supported our Neighbourhood plan proposals by 
refusing permission on unwanted development and agreeing to the proposals 
for housing and parkland in Hurstpierpoint   
 

The decisions are: 

 81 houses at College Lane, Hurstpierpoint – REFUSED 

 120 houses and a care home at Sayers Common – REFUSED 

 50 Ac of parkland and woodland, and 157 houses at Little Park  
     and Highfield Drive (all as our Neighbourhood Plan)  -  PERMISSION  
 
Council Chairman John Wilkinson said: “I believe that the considerable work 
over the last 3 years, which has been devoted to working with the local 
community in creating a viable Neighbourhood Plan, has been vindicated.  It 
is acknowledged that some new housing is necessary over the next 20 years 
to sustain a living community, although it is also accepted that not everyone 
will be pleased with the chosen location.  I hope that local people will 
significantly benefit from the considerable areas of parkland open space that 
will come under the control of the Parish Council, and be protected from 
further development in the future. “ 

mailto:Hurstpierpoint.pc@btinternet.com
http://www.hurstpierpoint-pc.org.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Parish 2031  
Neighbourhood Plan  
    UPDATE 

has  An Independent Examiner 

been appointed to review our  
Neighbourhood Plan.  Nigel McGurk  
is a professional town planner and  
will inspect the Plan under a remit  
from the Government’s Planning 
 Inspectorate.  His role is to ensure 
 that the preparation of our Plan,  
and all the background work, was 
 undertaken properly and that the  
Plan is in line with all the relevant  
regulations.  We are expecting the  
Examiner to publish his report shortly  
which hopefully will recommend that  
the Plan can go to a public referendum.  Please check our 
website and noticeboards for any further information 
on all these matters. 
                               website:     www.hurstpierpoint-pc.org.uk 

Preparing for WINTER…. 
Last winter was very mild but we can never be sure what the weather will bring.  We work with 
the other local councils to try and ensure the best arrangements with the limited resources, in 
dealing with any snow and ice that might come our way.   
 
Main roads….   When necessary, the County Council will grit these roads in our Parish:  

 Hassocks Road and the High Street to Albourne (the B2116) 

 Albourne to Sayers Common and the A23 (the B2118) 

 Cuckfield Road (from the High Street to Goddards Green and A2300) 

 Brighton Road. (the B2117) 
 

Other roads …In severe conditions the County Council enlist the help of some local 

contractors and farmers to clear, but not grit, some minor roads in Hurstpierpoint following 
heavy snowfall:   

 Trinity Road, Western Road, Marchants Road, College Lane (Wickham Hill end).   
These have been chosen because of their particular location and where gradients can cause 
problems.  If you live on any of these please try to keep your car off the road, to help the snow-
clearance.    
 
Grit/Salt Bags…  Wherever possible bulk bags of grit will placed as follows:  

 Western Road, in front of the allotments gate, 

 Willow Gardens, corner of Willow Way, 

 Iden Hurst, corner of Cuckfield Road, 

 Marchants Road, corner of Cuckfield Road, 

 Charity Shop/Chantry Stables noticeboard, 

 Health Centre, Trinity Road, next to footpath/bench, 

 Cherrington Close, corner of Highfield Drive. 
These are available for nearby residents’ use on pavements – but not for private use.  Where 
possible our local maintenance team will be around to help organise their use.  You only need 
to lightly sprinkle the grit – otherwise it is wasteful and adds to water pollution. 

Volunteers Needed:  Would you be available to help clear the pavements when it snows?  If 

so, please contact the Parish Council office on 01273 833264 or email:  

hurstpierpoint.pc@btinternet.com and we will tell you about the scheme. 

 

Streetlights replacement 
West Sussex County Council has been working through  
Hurstpierpoint and Sayers Common, replacing some of 
their streetlights, as part of the County Council’s 
programme of updating.   
The lights in the High Street will be replaced by suitable 
‘heritage; style columns, in keeping with the Conservation 
Area.   
About half the streetlights are owned by the Parish 
Council, and we have our own (necessarily more modest) 
programme of replacement.  We will shortly be replacing 
4 aging lights in Weald Close.   

South Avenue Play Area:   

YOUR IDEAS  
              PLEASE >>>>>> 
The Parish Council is looking into making big 
improvements to the childrens’ play area in South 
Avenue Recreation Ground.  Most of the existing 
equipment is past its best and it is hoped that more 
innovative play facilities will be introduced into an 
expanded area. 
 
If you have and ideas on the sort of equipment we 
should consider, then please contact our Council 
Member  Julia Shorrocks, through the Parish 
Office.    

Community Groups  

                      Open Day  
          Nearly 30 local voluntary groups 
were visited by over 250  people  at the 
Parish Council’s open day  on 28 June 
2014.   The idea was to encourage 
groups to share their  interests with the 
wider community – and it proved a real 
success.  

http://www.hurstpierpoint-pc.org.uk/
mailto:hurstpierpoint.pc@btinternet.com

